## Minutes FSCL Meeting 2022/06/24

Attendees: Lyonel, Maximilian, Shawon, Silvia, Tilman, Urban, Urs, Jule

Minutes: Jule

Chairperson: Urs

Urs officially opens the session.

#### TOP 1 Freshmen

Everything seems fine. Idea: Maybe create a Telegram group for all IMS students.

#### TOP 2 Answering mails

Last mails: Prüfungsverleih, Stellenausschreibung bei Sony

Email "members for study commission wanted":

- 4 student members are needed for the MSV/CL study commission.
- see TOP 5 STuKo.

Email "Nächstes Fachgruppenvernetzungstreffen und Treffen Fachgruppen mit Lehramt":

- The next Fachgruppenvernetzungstreffen happens on 11.07.2022 (starting at 6 pm) in Stadtmitte.
- Probably Urs will join the meeting.

The other mails were classified as irrelevant.

#### TOP 3 Money spending

**Tilman** fills out stuvus application form for the table tennis table. We got a new plant. The shopping lists for kitchen and soft furniture stuff are "complete". **Someone** still needs to search for a beanbag. **Shawon** fills out stuvus' application form.

Plant: We collected the money for the plant ourselves. (Note: We still need to toss the old plant and reuse the pot/container for the new one.)

Table tennis table: Tilman applied for it, but there is no approval yet.

Kitchen and soft furniture stuff: The links can be found in the SR WhatsApp-group. We want two different applications: One for the kitchen and one for the soft furniture stuff.

Shawon has a stuvus account but somehow doesn't have the options of a treasurer. Probably stuvus doesn't know yet about the current responsible persons.

AllIf you haven't paid 2€ to Urban (via Paypal) do so! ☺UrsInforms stuvus about which persons currently hold the core offices.

# Tilman +Fill out application forms for the kitchen and the soft furniture things.Shawon

#### TOP 4 Old exams

How to distribute old exams? Old approach vs. ILIAS approach vs. new idea (master link). Urban checks for scan/memory-protocol ratio in old exams folder.

Roughly 13 old exams in the collection are scans. Also screenshots are in the list. We definitely should replace the screenshots.

We can't use the ILIAS approach. We choose the new idea with the master link. Additionally we want to keep a list on ILIAS that shows which old exams are in our collection.

**Urban** Removes the folder from ILIAS and replaces it with a list.

#### TOP 5 StuKo

Topics: GPU capacity, code of conduct on server use, lectures of Dr. Wokurek

There was a mail from Stefanie. We need to have 4 StuKo members. The following student representatives volunteer:

- Marc
- VB
- Max
- Silvia

There are no objections.

**Urs** Responds to mail (including the names of the volunteers).

#### TOP 6 Creative Writing AI magazine

Project of Linguistics department: Include AI-generated texts. Urban meets with responsible people.

We postpone this topic.

#### TOP 7 Drink dispensing

The new system is a "rotating Getränkekasse".

We close this topic until Marc brings it up again.

#### TOP 8 HowToFachgruppe-document

Let's complete the entire document at the end of our sessions together. We should also distribute some tasks.

#### We postpone this topic.

### TOP 9 (Team) Events

We need to wait if we get the money back from the "social integration money". (When) Do we want to do a next grilling event?

There was a suggestion to host a games night on Wednesday 06.07.2022. But as there are temporal overlaps for some of us we can't make it work. Thus we postpone this event to a later date.

Another suggestion is to make a grilling event on Saturday 23.07.2022. Let's hope that we're allowed to use the public Grillstelle by then. If not the event can be also turned in some kind of picnic. For this event we should organize some snacks and drinks (We need to apply for them!). In case we want to have alcoholic drinks the students need to buy e.g.  $1 \in$  for a bottle. Maybe we should also organize that some students prepare food (e.g. self-made muffins, bread, salads, ...).

#### TOP 10 Server Space

The wiping mechanism will happen starting from July. Urs spreads the information to the IMS students.

We postpone this topic.

#### TOP 11 Quality evaluation meeting

There was a meeting discussing the evaluation of the quality of the study programs. Urs joined this meeting. Several important aspects were mentioned (e.g. a decreasing amount of students in the bachelor's program, maybe shift IRTM to earlier semesters and introduce machine and deep learning earlier in bachelor's program, ...).

We close this topic.

Urs officially closes the session.

Topics to keep in mind:

• Job fair: Organize to integrate some cl-companies to the job fair of computer science next semester.